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PHHS Summer School 
Extended semester 
format for students who 
did not complete 
requirements by June 
10th 

PHMS Summer School 
Summer enrichment 
courses to prepare for 
next year. Must register 
by May 24th. 

Info: 
• When: June 15-18, 21-

24, June 28-July1  
• Time: 8a – 12p 
• Transportation will be 

provided 

PHSD would like your input! 
(Link Here) 

We would like to hear thoughts from families as this school 
year comes to a close. Your reflections and comments will 
be reviewed and considered in the planning for the 21-22 

school year. 

The survey will be available from May 18 – May 23. 
General results will be posted on the PHSD website and submitted to 

ODE. 

Final FFA Zoom 
Chapter Meeting 
5-20-21 @ 6:30p 

Join and participate in this 
final meeting of the year by 

following this link 

View PHSD 21-22 
Budget Document 

Leave Comments or 
Questions for the 

Committee 

Kindergarten & 
Returning Student 
Registration is still 

open!  
Visit the websites for 

more info. 
 

PHMS & PHHS 
Summer School 
Opportunities 

Available! 
(Details Below) 

 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/RB987WD
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89665604928?pwd=S0xhM2M4S3dRVHFXZjJLMlRZMUVndz09
https://www.pleasanthill.k12.or.us/shop/wpimages/2021-22-proposed-budget-doc-e-version.pdf
https://www.pleasanthill.k12.or.us/pleasant-hill-school-district-feedback
https://www.pleasanthill.k12.or.us/pleasant-hill-school-district-feedback
https://sites.google.com/pleasanthill.k12.or.us/pheskindergarten/home?authuser=0
https://www.pleasanthill.k12.or.us/registration-returning-students
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UPDATED GUIDANCE 

FROM ODE DIRECTOR COLT GILL 

 

 

Oregon Department of Education Director Colt Gill issued the following 
statement after new guidance from CDC was released on May 13th. 
For Updated Covid-19 Metrics & Info visit any of these websites: Lane County Public Health, OHA, ODE, PHSD 

Today the CDC released new guidance related to fully vaccinated individuals and the use of 

face coverings and physical distancing.  

This afternoon Governor Brown issued a video statement on how this new guidance will be 

implemented in Oregon. In her statement she shared, "Nothing is changing for schools this school 

year, and I expect education staff and students to continue to wear masks and physically 

distance, as outlined in our Ready Schools, Safe Learners guidance." This also applies to all other 

individuals on school campus, including but not limited to: family members, volunteers, visitors, 

SROs, and other partners.  

ODE is currently working with OHA on guidance for next school year. We will begin to share 

a discussion draft including key changes for your input the week of May 24th. We will also notify 

you of any updates to RSSL guidance for summer school in the coming weeks.  

Oregon's Graduation Ceremony Guidance aligns to the OHA's guidance for indoor and outdoor 

entertainment establishments. Please refer to that guidance and other guidance from OHA for 

any changes in the coming days that may reflect the Governor's announcement today.  

https://lanecounty.org/cms/One.aspx?portalId=3585881&pageId=16503774
https://govstatus.egov.com/OR-OHA-COVID-19
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/healthsafety/Pages/Planning-for-the-2020-21-School-Year.aspx
https://www.pleasanthill.k12.or.us/important-updates
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA1MTQuNDA0NTA0MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jZGMuZ292L2Nvcm9uYXZpcnVzLzIwMTktbmNvdi92YWNjaW5lcy9mdWxseS12YWNjaW5hdGVkLmh0bWw_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5I3ZhY2NpbmF0ZWQifQ.ABB8eNg_OKWLjEkLXJ3rPodyCxmbuo97nthFh-kJWtg/s/979389874/br/106358973510-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA1MTQuNDA0NTA0MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy55b3V0dWJlLmNvbS93YXRjaD91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkmdj1adVBnelhIczZNOCJ9.i1OmleR5r6vN1lG2EBaOijEN-D_7OfzD80Bsl-6YAkw/s/979389874/br/106358973510-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA1MTQuNDA0NTA0MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5vcmVnb24uZ292L29kZS9zdHVkZW50cy1hbmQtZmFtaWx5L2hlYWx0aHNhZmV0eS9Eb2N1bWVudHMvMjAyMC0yMSUyMEdyYWR1YXRpb24lMjBDZXJlbW9ueSUyMGd1aWRhbmNlLnBkZj91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkifQ.Q3GOUYfgXLBXHQ9N04VugJHbaRIainhSP8XXdewEqIc/s/979389874/br/106358973510-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA1MTQuNDA0NTA0MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3NoYXJlZHN5c3RlbXMuZGhzb2hhLnN0YXRlLm9yLnVzL0RIU0Zvcm1zL1NlcnZlZC9sZTIzNTFhLnBkZj91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkifQ.CjrG0THhnXm4sl6dsLuFyRBvmUo4h2ma_GFKgRjwVY4/s/979389874/br/106358973510-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA1MTQuNDA0NTA0MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3NoYXJlZHN5c3RlbXMuZGhzb2hhLnN0YXRlLm9yLnVzL0RIU0Zvcm1zL1NlcnZlZC9sZTIzNTFkLnBkZj91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkifQ.HwGSfAn5w8k2ZmjJ0_v0ZTLFJMkIfkPyCmpG539Dtsc/s/979389874/br/106358973510-l
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Contact your school with questions. 
As per the Oregon Department of Education 
(ODE), our teachers will be administering required 
state tests to grades 3-8 and 11 before this school 
year is over. This year the state testing will occur on 
May 27th for grades 3-8, and on June 8th for grade 
11. 

Remote testing is not permitted by ODE. If your 
student is distance-learning and you would like 
them to participate in these tests, please contact 
your school. 

If you would not like your student to participate in 
the required tests this year you may fill out the Opt-
Out forms (English & Spanish) and return them to 
your student’s school. There is not an opt-out form 
for science, however, you have the right to decline 
your student’s participation in this test for religious 
or disability reasons. A request may be written and 
turned in with your opt-out forms.  

More information is also available on the PHSD 
website at this link. 

Required Tests by Grade Level 

3 English Language Arts (ELA) 

4 Mathematics 

5 Science 

6 ELA 

7 ELA & Mathematics 

8 Mathematics & Science 

11 ELA & Mathematics 
 

Optional Tests by grade level 

3 Mathematics 

4 ELA 

5 ELA & Mathematics 

6 Mathematics 

7 None 

8 ELA 

11 Science 
 

PHSD 
STATE 

TESTING 

https://www.pleasanthill.k12.or.us/shop/wpimages/state-testing-opt-out-english.pdf
https://www.pleasanthill.k12.or.us/shop/wpimages/state-testing-opt-out-spanish.pdf
https://www.pleasanthill.k12.or.us/ode-2020-21-statewide-testing

	Contact your school with questions.

